
 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 
 October 31, 2006 

 
ATTENDING: Evan Grover, Robert Fay, Dwayne Woodsome, Cindy Moore, Jon Gale, Nancy 
Brandt, Pam Witman, Tom Cyr, Brigit McCallum and Jack Seery  
 
Selectman Grover called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with the pledge to the flag. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

1. Selectman Gale explained that as of January 1st we need to switch to Dept. of Public 
Safety for our PSAP and dispatch.  This requires some new equipment which will be 
handled by Southern Maine Regional Planning.  At this point we need to commit $2,500 
right away so they can begin work.  There is a good chance that this money will be 
reimbursed by a grant we have applied for.  Motion by Selectman Fay and seconded by 
Selectman Gale to obligate $2,500 from the dispatch account.  Vote 5-0-0. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

1. Selectman Grover explained that they will not be holding Recycling Day activities on 
November 11th as that is Veteran’s Day and would be very disrespectful.  Suggested that 
they do this more towards spring.  Motion by Selectman Fay and seconded by Selectman 
Moore to hold a Recycling Day in the spring, May or April and let the Transfer Station 
Committee choose the date.  Vote 5-0-0.  Discussed closing the Transfer Station on 
Veteran’s Day.  Agreed to stay open but wanted to make it clear that they mean no 
disrespect to the Veteran’s with this decision. 

 
OTHER 

1. Motion by Selectman Fay and seconded by Selectman Moore to sign the warrants for 
bills and payroll.  Vote 5-0-0. 

2. Motion by Selectman Fay and seconded by Selectman Moore to accept the minutes of 
10/24/06 as written.  Vote 5-0-0. 

3. Selectman Woodsome read the reminders and noted that there will be a Public Hearing 
for Sullie’s Liquor License Renewal held by the state here on Monday, November 6, 
2006 a6t 9:30 am. 

4. Selectman Fay reported that they are running the water line to Goodall Medical Building 
so there is some traffic tie-up from the intersection at Hannaford up to the site. 

5. Selectman Grover announced that the Transfer Station is now closed on Mondays.  Stated 
that they will continue to announce this for the next few weeks until the word gets 
around. 

6. Selectman Fay stated that they need to develop something to give the Deputy some teeth 
when it comes to people dumping trash. 

7. Selectman Woodsome asked that hunters parking on Bennett Hill Road please park off 
the pavement or in the designated areas.  Reported that he had been at the Public Works 
earlier and there were cars parked where the trucks delivering salt could not get in or out 
of the gate and the Road Commissioner currently has salt being delivered regularly to 
build up the stockpile. 

 



 

8. Selectman Fay wished Bill Hanson well as he is in a Portland Hospital after suffering a 
stroke. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion by Selectman Fay and seconded by Selectman Woodsome to adjourn at 6:50 pm and go 
into a workshop with the Library Building Committee then a workshop to work on their budget.  
Vote 5-0-0. 
 
SIGNED: 
Warrants for bills and payroll: 

1. Minutes of 10/24/06 
2. Abatements 
3. Concealed Weapon Application 

 
APPROVED: 
Date       
 
      
 
      
 
      
 
      
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


